
 
Enlargement of School Premises and Increase of Admission Number at St 
Mary’s Catholic Nursery and Infant School 
 
Notice is given in accordance with section 19 (1) of the Education and Inspections 
Act 2006 that the London Borough of Sutton intends to make a prescribed alteration 
to St Mary’s Catholic Nursery and Infant School, West Street, Carshalton. SM5 2PT 
from 1 September 2013 
 
The proposal is permanently to enlarge the physical capacity of the School in order to 
accommodate additional pupils with effect from September 2013. The current 
capacity of the school is 180 places and the proposed capacity will eventually be 270 
places. The current number of pupils registered at the School is 180. The published 
admissions number for the reception year (YR) intake in September 2013 is 60. It is 
proposed to increase this to 90. The enlargement of the premises will ensure that the 
School is able to accommodate 90 pupils at the YR intake point. 
 
This Notice is an extract from the complete proposal. Copies of the complete 
proposal can be obtained from the Pupil Based Commissioning Team, Stonecourt 
Annex, North Street, Carshalton SM5 2HU. (Tel: 020 8770 6567) Alternatively the 
complete proposal can be viewed on the consultations page of the Council’s 
Website: www.sutton.gov.uk 
 
Within four weeks from the date of the publication of these proposals, any person 
may object to or make comments on the proposal by sending them to: Pupil Based 
Commissioning Team, Stonecourt Annex, North Street, Carshalton SM5 2HU. 
 
Signed: 
 
 
Sanjay Prashar 
Executive Head of Legal and Democratic Services 
 
Date: 6 September 2012  
 
EXPLANATORY NOTES 
Subsequent to the approval of the proposal set out in the Notice, it is the intention of the Governing 
Body, as the Admissions Authority for the School and acting in accordance to the guidance in the 
School Admissions Code 2010, Section 1.21 to increase the admission number of the school at the 
relevant year (YR) from 60 to 90 for September 2013. 
 
It is planned to enlarge the physical capacity of the School with additional accommodation for children 
in YR being ready by September 2013 and permanent accommodation being provided for Key Stage 1 
aged children by September 2014. Accommodation will be provided for children entering Key Stage 2 
from September 2016. 


